



# Parent Newsletter Autumn No. 6 – Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> October 2021



The photograph on the left shows the school library which several volunteers and staff have been busily getting ready for use after half term. Special thanks to Mrs Priest, Mrs Cox, Dr Greenwood, Mr Kerridge, Ms Challis and Mr and Mrs Stepney. The books have been reordered and the furniture repositioned allowing the space to be used more productively. During the half term holiday a new computerised cataloguing system will be installed which the children will start to use as they borrow books to read and take home. New books are also been ordered to bring our collection up to date.

Next week the year 6 residential is taking place at Overstrand on the Norfolk coast. Mrs Ayliffe is looking forward to accompanying the children for the week.

### Mrs Ayliffe and Mrs Stepney

## **School Photos**

Carmel lane Photography will be visiting our school TOMORROW, 14th of October 2021, to take the whole school individual & sibling photos. All Parents are requested to pre-register before the photography date above to enable access to your child's photographs. Pre-registration is required for every photo shoot. Registration only takes a minute. Please visit <a href="www.carmeljaneshop.co.uk">www.carmeljaneshop.co.uk</a> and enter the following code: <a href="https://linear.org/lin

Please ensure your child is wearing the school colours – navy jumper/ cardigan, white or blue polo shirt. We appreciate some children have PE tomorrow, in which case PE bottoms are acceptable. Your class teacher will have been in touch with you about this.

#### School Calendar



We hope that you have seen the news of our own calendar on sale for 2022, containing artwork by Mayfield staff. We are very excited to be sharing our talents with you, and hope that you will reward our efforts by purchasing one. All funds raised go to the school. Contibutors (in alphabetical order) to the artwork include Ms Campbell, Ms Challis, Mr Evans, Miss Glover, Mrs King, Ms Marsh, Ms O'Gorman, Mrs

Patterson, Mrs Stepney, Miss Taylor.

Orders are now being taken on Parentpay or at the school office at an **introductory price of £8.50.** This price is available until the end of next week, after this they will be £10 each.

Calendars will be in stock after half term. Any purchases will be sent home via the children.

# **Governor Elections**

The closing date for Parent Governor nominations is this Friday 15<sup>th</sup> October. If you are interested in joining the Governing Body please get in touch with the Clerk to the GB Louise O'Gorman logorman@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk for more information and a nomination form.

PTA Pumpkin	You will have seen the Parentmail earlier in the week regarding the	
Contest and Art	Halloween Pumpkin Carving Competition being ran by the PTA. Please send all	
Festival	entries to office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk by Wednesday 3 <sup>rd</sup> November. Entry fee is £2 per pumpkin – please pay via Parentpay. We can't wait to see your spooky designs – good luck!  'The Colours of Autumn' Art Festival is also taking place. Draw, paint or create an autumnal-themed picture, then send in a photo of your artwork to office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk_by Wednesday 3 <sup>rd</sup> November. Entry fee is £2, which you can pay via Parentpay. The categories are Preschool/EYFS, KS1, KS2 and adult, which is open to all parents, staff and governors.  We hope you will support these events so we can raise vital funds for class teachers to spend on whatever their class needs this year. Your children will directly benefit, so please do support us! Winners will be announced on Wednesday 10 <sup>th</sup> November, and prizes will be given to children to bring home.	
Art Workshop	Inbal Leitner will be holding an art workshop for Years 3-6 on the 1st November from 9.30-2.30. The day will be packed full of art and story making in the style of Joan Miro. If you would like your child to attend please get in touch with Inbal at <a href="mayfield.art.club@gmail.com">mayfield.art.club@gmail.com</a>	
Dates for the Diary	Thursday 14th October	School photos Make sure register now!
	Monday Ist November	Staff Training Day School closed for pupils
	Friday 5 <sup>th</sup> November	Flu Vaccines (Rec – Year 6) Please check Parentmail for consent form